
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sika Development Fund 

P.O. Box 2038 

Serrekunda 

To: Dr Afthab Hussain and family (Birmingham, England) 

         20th March 2024 

Dear Dr Hussain and family 

The Executive Committee and members of Sika Development Fund (SDF) hereby 
express our profound gratitude to you and the family for financing the 
construction of a water borehole in our community in loving memory of Sivta 
Bibi. 

The new water borehole is helping in the construction phase of the Sika 
Community Clinic which will respond to the health needs of the community. 
The borehole has also solved the acute water shortage faced by 250 pupils 
and their teachers at the Sika Basic School, situated opposite to the 
Community Clinic being built. 

To show our gratitude to you and the family for this wonderful support, we 
placed a commemorative plaque by the borehole. We will share with you (via 
WhatsApp) some selected photos and videos of the borehole and the 
difference it is already making to the community, especially at the Basic 
School. 

This support is timely and is appreciated more than words can express. 
Therefore, we extend our profound gratitude to you and the family. May 
Allah (SWT) richly reward you all; and may He (SWT) accept the gift as 
Sadaqah Jariyah for Sivta Bibi. Aamiin 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Kemo Sonko 

President, Sika Development Fund 

 

http://www.sikadevelopmentfund.com/

